
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  
ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  
ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 
love one's passing as a way to ensure our community will 
thrive well into the future.   

Third Sunday of Advent                                 13  December 2015 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Coordinator, Young Adult Group 
Mrs. Sandi Smith 
860-392-9789 or sandismithyya@gmail.com 
 

Music Director  
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 216 6519 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651-3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, (860)651-7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, (860)352-2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 

If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 

in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 

call us at 658 1642. 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 

our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 

for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 

hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
 Grade 3 Parents! Rehearsals continue for the  

Christmas Pageant at Rel Ed class. Please remember that the 

Pageant is on Saturday, December 19th at 11am.  

 MUSIC MINISTRY is needed for our Religious  

Education Program! If you can play either the piano or  

guitar, we would love to have your help accompanying our 

singer, Amyjean Silling, in bringing faith to life with music! 

We have a vibrant faith formation program with enthusiastic  

learners-and you can be a meaningful part of our children's 

Church experience, a high school or college student would be a 

wonderful volunteer for this fun position! For more  

information, contact Kathi Bonner, DRE @ 658.4737 or 

Kathidre@aol.com.  

 CHRISTMAS PAGEANT - will be performed by 

our 3rd Grade Religious Education for the whole parish on 

Dec. 19th at 11am. All are welcome! Parents - please  

remember dress rehearsal begins at 9am and to bring a baked 

good or beverage for the reception following the pageant. 

Many thanks! 

 Confirmation I & II meet again on Sunday, 12/20. 

 
 
 
 

 Saturday, December 12th @ 5:00 pm Mass for Margaret 

 Hopkins, requested by Barb & Dick Hopkins; 

 Sunday, December 13th @ 8:00 am Mass for Donald 

 Billings, requested by Gloria Rose; 

 Sunday, December 13th @ 11:00 am Mass for Catalina 

 Chloe Diaz, requested by the Jahne Family;  

 Sunday, December 13th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for Ronda 

 Mutz, requested by the Carello Family; 

 Monday, December 14th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for the lost 

 souls of Newtown and for the healing of the survivors, 

 3rd anniversary; 

 Tuesday, December 15th @ 8:30 am Mass for a 

 Special Intention; 

 Wednesday, December 16th @ 8:30 am Mass for a 

 Special Intention; 

 Friday, December 18th @ 8:30 am Mass for Audrey Volpe; 

 Saturday, December 19th @ 5:00 pm Mass for Kathie 

 Kowalczyk, requested by her family; 

 Sunday, December 20th @ 8:00 am Mass for a Special  

 Intention; 

 Sunday, December 20th @ 11:00 am Mass for Jim Neagle, 

 2nd anniversary, requested by his family; and, 

 Sunday, December 20th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for Sophie & 

 Arthur Winters, requested by Barb & Dick Hopkins. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Offertory Collection  
Weekly Collection:               $10,436.14 
    Loose Cash/Checks           $ 1,248.50 
    Envelopes                           $ 9,187.64 
Cathedraticum*                    -$     573.98 
School Tax*                           -$     573.98 

*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for  
services to the parish.  
Christmas Flowerséééé...$   570.00 (additional) 
Repair & Refurbishment $     $4,754.48 
 

This weekõs second collection is  
for Retired Religious.  

SENIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

Sunday, December 13th, 6:00pm Russell Hall—Join us for a 

Christmas celebration!! We will be making quilts for the  

homeless, decorating Christmas cookies and sharing some 

Christmas festive fun. If any moms or dads have a sewing  

machine and are willing to help us sew what we have prepared, 

please contact Judy Pluta. Mission trip applications are due 

this evening. 

 

December 19th, FEED THE HUNGRY—those who signed 

up for this trip to Hartford should meet in the St Catherine 

parking lot at 9:40 a.m. We will be back by 1:30 pm. 

JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

Sunday, December 13th, 6:00 pm—Junior High joins Senior 

High tonight in Russell Hall for a Christmas service project—

quilts for the homeless, cookie decorating and some Christmas 

festivities. Join the fun. A friend is welcome  

The St. Catherine Welcome  

Ministry invites all newly  

registered parishioners since 

September 2015 to attend the 

11am Mass on this Sunday,  

followed by a Welcome Reception at the  

Coffee & Donuts gathering in Russell Hall. 

Please contact John McDonald at  

860 - 651 - 4364 or via email at 

john.mcdonald@sas.com  for more info.  

TAIZE, Wednesday, December 16th, 7 p.m.  

 Please join us for our Advent Taize  

service , a candlelit evening of song, silence, 

and prayer. Through the gentle repetition of 

simple song refrains, the reading of scripture, 

and the silence of our individual prayers, we 

are able to transcend the distractions of our 

everyday lives and dwell on God as we  

prepare for the birth of His Son. It is a  

wonderfully beautiful and restful evening.  

Come and enjoy the peace! 

mailto:Kathidre@aol.com
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   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

From Whence Happiness Comes? 
 Last Sunday night former Hollywood actor Frank 
Runyeon, who starred opposite Meg Ryan in As the World Turns 
from 1980-87 as well as in many movies, played the Apostle Mat-
thew preaching Jesusõ Sermon on the Mount teaching. He was 
theatrically powerful, gave a wonderful message and the crowd 
found the evening very enlightening and enjoyable.  
 The message he provided was powerful and timely. It 
centered on Christõs teaching on what brings true happiness in 
life as well as highlighting how powerfully God loves usñand 
what He hopes for our lives. It explained why suffering exists and 
how we overcome it and move ahead.  

Mr. Runyeon explained the eight Beatitudes (Latin for 
blessings) and three new òmodern beatitudesó which the world 
of Hollywood and commercialism predicts makes us òhappy.ó 
The new òbeatitudesó focus on three segments of humanity: chil-
dren, young women and men.  

More than 140 Confirmation candidates were in attend-
ance and the church was packed with many other parishioners. 
However, I have to admit, I was saddened to see that the many of 
the parents of the Confirmation students were not there. I saw 
them lined up in the parking lot afterwards. They missed a won-
derful message directed right at them, their children and the fam-
ily. One that would have given them great hope and power as 
they guide their childrenõs future. It was a message that would 
have done three things for them as parents: (1) that their chil-
drenõs happiness doesnõt come from West Farms Mall or Online;  
(2) that the primary parental role is not simply to build their 
childõs academic or corporate success; and, (2) that parentõs who 
role modeled faith and hope in God provide a great source of 
strength for their childrenõs future happiness. 

My point here is that our world calls us to tell our children 
that they are specialñspecial athletes, special studentsñ
destined to be the top. And yes, they are special. But not because 
of sports-, academic-, business- or political-acumen, rather they 
are special because God made them in His likeness and image and 
loves them beyond all tellingñeven more than you, their parents, 
can love them. And yet society tells them everything else comes 
firstñwealth, power, privilege, and sports. When we know in 
our hearts that the money will pass to others when we die, cor-
porate or political power will transition to someone else when 
we die, fame will only last as long as the one or two day news 
cycle, and the sports equipment will rust in the garage. But the 
immortal and invaluable soul goes on forever. The Beatitudes give 
us a wonderful blue print for living the Christian life and 
aknowledge of why we were created. 

 This Advent season may we all take a break from the 
hectic season and focus on what really matters, what truly 
lastsñnot the glitz and glamour of the moment, but rather the 
eternal light that never goes out, a light that is lit and powered by 
spiritual knowledge and wisdom, fueled by His Love and found 
imbedded in the Beatitudes lived out.  

 
My ò3 centsó on Christmas Presents 
 Frankincense, Gold and Myrrh: the three gifts given to 

the Christ child by the three Kings or wise men. If three gifts 
were good enough for the King of kings, then perhaps as we run 
around the mall shopping for gifts or tap, tap, taping online to 
order presents to arrive by Christmas, maybe this Christmas we 
can commit to a little less commercialism by presenting only  

three gifts total per child under the tree.  Good enough for the 
Holy Family, good enough for me? 
 

Special Thanks! 
 Many thanks to those who were involved in the Frank Runyeon 
event on Sunday night. Ushers Steve Cerchia, Mark Stewart, 
Paul Hebert, Tom Clarke, Dr. Michael Williams and Kevin 
OõBryan welcomed and guided our parishioners and visitors. On 
the òHouse Lightsó were Ray Bonner and Mike Grappone, and 
from our Community Life Ministry , Ann Hurley and Janet 
Fischer set-up and hosted the lovely reception. My deepest 
thanks and appreciation. ðKathi Bonner 
 

Gaudete Sunday 
 The Third Sunday in Advent, known as Gaudete Sunday 
for Gaudete in Domino semper or Rejoice in the Lord Always, calls us to 
rejoice at a òhigher pitchó since we have now passed the midpoint 
of Advent. So the priest normally wearing purple vestments now 
may wear rose colored today and the third candle in the Advent 
Wreath is also rose colored. The change in color provides us with 
encouragement to continue our spiritual preparation, and so the 
Church lightens the mood a little bit. We are now called to a 
different kind of ôjoy.ó 
 At daily Mass at the Santa Casa Maria in Rome, Pope 
Francis talked about the difference between happiness and joy: 
 òTo be happy is good, yet joy is something more. Itõs another thing, 
something which does not depend on external motivations, or on passing 
issues: it is more profound. It is a gift.  
 To be ôhappy at all moments, at all costs,õ can at the end turn into 
superficiality and shallowness. This leaves us without Christian wisdom, 
which makes us dumb, naïve, right? All is joy...no. Joy is something else, it is a 
gift from the Lord.ó 
 Perhaps we can have the same revelation that came up-
on Dr. Seussõ Grinch in òHow the Grinch Stole Christmas,ó as he 
stood atop Mount Crumpit ready to dump the gifts he stole from 
the homes of Whoville: òAnd the Grinch, with his Grinch-feet ice
-cold in the snow stood puzzling and puzzling, ôHow could it be 
so?õ ôIt came without ribbons! It came without tags! It came with-
out packages, boxes or bags! And he puzzled three hours, till his 
puzzler was sore. Then the Grinch thought of something he 
hadnõt before! Maybe Christmas, he thought, doesn't come from a 
store. Maybe Christmas...perhaps...means a little bit more!ó 
 Christ is coming! Prepare the way of the Lord!!! 
 

Advent Giving Trees 
 Just a reminder that our Advent Giving Trees bedecked 
in the atrium and vestibule with envelopes that bear the names of 
The Knights of Malta Mobil Healthcare Vans, our Neighbors 
In Need Fund, and the Parish Legacy Fund are available for 
your generosity to help those in need of medical care, food or oth-
er assistance, and the ability to sustain our parish ministries well 
into the future. The trees will be up all through Advent. And I 
appreciate your support. Blessed Christmas to you and yours.  
 

Prayer for Our Nationõs Safety 
St. Michael the Archangel defend us in battle. Be our 
defense against the wickedness and snares of the Devil. 
May God rebuke him, we humbly pray, and do thou, O 
Prince of the heavenly hosts, by the power of God, 
thrust into hell Satan and all the evil spirits, who prowl 
about the world seeking the ruin of souls. Amen. 



 

 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  

DECEMBER  

-Sun, 13th ðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

-Sun, 13th ðGift Wrapping Event, RH, 12 ï4 p.m.  

-Sun, 13th ðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m.  

-  Sun, 13th ðSenior High Youth Ministry, RH, 6 p.m.  

-Mon, 14th ðConfession, Church, 6 p.m.  

-Mon, 14th ðParish Council, Library, 7 p.m.  

-Mon, 14th ðPrayer Shawl, RH, 7 p.m.  

-Tues,15th ðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

-Tues, 15th ðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m.  

-Wed, 16th ðBible Study, Library, 9:15 a.m.  

-Wed, 16th ðTAIZE, Church, 7 p.m.  

-Wed, 16th ðDefenders of Faith, Library, 7 p.m.  

-Sat, 19th ðPantry Partners, Vestibule, 9 a.m.  

-Sat, 19th ðCHRISTMAS PAGEANT, Church, 11 a.m.  

-Sun, 20th ðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

-Sun, 20th ðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m.  

        -Sun, 20th ðConfirmation 1 & 2, 6 p.m.  

        -  Mon, 21st ðMass at McLean Home, 11 a.m.  

         -Mon, 21st ðConfession, Church, 6 p.m.  

         -Mon, 21st ðContemporary Choir, MR, 7 p.m.  

         -Tues, 22nd ðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

         -Tues, 22nd ðRCIA, Library, 7 p.m.  

         -Tues, 22nd ðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m.  

         -Thurs, 24th ðCHRISTMAS EVE, Masses at 4, 6:30 & 10 p.m.  

         -Fri, 25th ðCHRISTMAS DAY, Mass at 10 a.m.  

         -Sat/Sun, 26, 27 ðRegular Weekend Schedule for Masses  

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry Partners ñNext Saturday, December 

19, is the distribution date for St. Catherine 

Pantry Partners . Thank you for all of the donations 

of time and funds. Without the great effort of our 

parishioners, and our partners at Marandinoõs, and 

the Gables Brigade, we would not be able to continue 

this ministry. Know that all of us, as well as the  

people we serve, are grateful for your support.  

Womenõs Club Ministry  
1.Gift Wrapping, December 13th, from 12–4 p.m.  

Christmas is coming and Santa’s elves are offering to wrap 

your presents! You bring the wrapping paper, presents &  

labels. We’ll supply the scotch tape, scissors & wrapping  

talent! Shirt-size boxes or smaller are $1.00, Larger boxes, $2-

$5 (negotiable). All wrapped items can be picked up by 4:30 

p.m. each day. All proceeds benefit the Hands of Christ  

Scholarship. Need info? Call Janet Fisher, 860-217-7464. 

2.“Heavenly Hosts” Cookbooks almost SOLD OUT! 

Thanks to your enthusiastic response, we have placed an order 

for a second printing. Do not be disappointed! Order your  

copies today. Delivery before Christmas is guaranteed. Spice 

up your kitchen repertoire with over 300 “tried-and-true”  

family favorites.  Order forms are in the Atrium and available 

at www.stcatherine.info.$25 for individual copies; quantity 

discount for 3 or more cookbooks, $20 a piece.  Checks  

payable to St Catherine of Siena, memo line “WCM Cook-

book”.  Send to Rosemary Clarke, 21 Watson Dr, West  

Simsbury, CT 06092 or the Parish office.  Questions, 

rchad.clarke@gmail.com.  Pick-up TBA upon arrival. 

Sacred Heart Epiphany Party and 

Giving Tree : On January 9th, Sacred Heart’s Religious 

Education Program is holding an Epiphany Party for the youth of 

its parish. It is a wonderful event that celebrates the Three Kings 

with music, food and games. Sacred Heart is committed to  

engaging their children in the religious education program as long 

as possible to support them on the path to success. Our Parish is 

once again supporting Sacred Heart’s party. The white tree in the 

Atrium has gift tags with a child’s name and age. There are also 

some gift tags for monetary donations to purchase the food for 

the party. Please select a tag and purchase a gift for the child on 

the tag. Before January 1st, please place the wrapped gift with 

the name tag attached under the tree. We are also looking for 

volunteers to help at the party and preparing 

for the event. This is a great opportunity for 

service hours. If you have any questions or 

would like to volunteer, please contact Susan 

Hoffman at suedhoffman@hotmail.com or 

860-716-9005 (cell) or Bonnie Daly at 

dalyrc@comcast.net. We greatly appreciate 

your support and generosity. 

The 2015 St. Catherine of Siena Parish  

Directories have arrived! Copies have 

been reserved for all parish families who either 

had their pictures taken for the Parish Directory 

by Lifetouch or who submitted pictures for  

inclusion in the Parish Directory. The reserved 

Parish Directories will be available for pick-up 

after all weekend Masses. You can find your copy 

of the Parish Directory on the tables which will be 

set up set up in the Church Vestibule. If you have any  

questions, please contact Jim Peters at 860-651-3143 or via 

email at jpetersjjr@gmail.com. 

St. Elizabeth House—next service date is Sunday,  
December 20th. Food needs to be ready to serve 
(casseroles hot, salad pre-cut) and at the church by 3:45 
PM on Sunday, Dec. 20th. Please sign up in the atrium. 
Any questions, please contact Leila Bruno at  
(860) 392-8585. Thank you! 

http://www.stcatherine.info
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End of Bulletin 
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